
Meeting Name New Knowledge and Innovation 

Council/Meeting 
Minutes 

Location Atrium/Virtual 
Date December 15, 2021 
Time 9am-11am 
Conducted By Judy Kennedy BSN,RNC 

Topic/ Facilitator Discussion Staff Input & 
Feedback Action 

1.Introduction 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Review of 
minutes 
Judy Kennedy 
BSN ,RNC 

Introduction of any 
new members or 
guests.   
 

 
 
 

Minutes reviewed. 
Minute recorder 
assigned 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Virtual introduction 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Minutes accepted 
 

 

 

Welcome to all 
members. Merry 
Christmas and Happy 
New Year to all !! 
 

 
 
Schedule for 2022 
meetings will be handed 
out next month 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    



 
 
2. New Knowledge 
and Innovation  
 
 
 
Judy Dillworth, PhD, 

RN, NEA-BC, 

CCRN-K, FCCM 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
Goals 2022 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 Any suggestions or 
ideas on what are goals 
for 2022 should reflect 
 
Discussion about new 
form to take minutes 
and all agreed that 
virtual members are 
able to record meeting 
minutes. 
 
 
We are ready to move 
our individual PICO 
questions to the next 
phase. How, When and 
Who will be involved. 
 
 
CITI training for all 
members of this council 
 
Work on transition for 
new members and new 
Chair of New 
Knowledge and 
Research council 
 
Suggestion to show our 
posters in the lobby to 
let all see how we are 
doing and possibly 
spark new ideas 
 
 

 
Refresh each Units New 
Knowledge and Innovation  
Bulletin Boards for 2022 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Next meeting be prepared 
to discuss individual PICO 
question 
 
 
 
 
 
! 
 
Judy Kennedy will mentor 
Fareeda Ahmed as she 
takes over chair of this 
council 
 
 
Great idea!! 
 
 
 

 



 
3.Organizational 
Development          
Doreen Gallagher 
DNP, RN ,PMH-BC 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
2022 new schedule for 
classes sent out to all 
clinical nurses 
 
Doreen Gallagher and 
Cherry Fuentes attended 
meeting with Dr Fay 
Wright and other RN’s  
to discuss a multisite 
study based at Northern 
Westchester Hospital 
 
 
 
Looking for 
replacement to continue 
on in EBP fellowship. 
 
 
Doreen suggested using 
PICO question about 
receptive music to 
reduce agitation in 
dementia patients 65 
and older on 5 North 
 
Call for Abstracts for 
Northwell Health 28th 
EBP and Research 
conference 
 
Northwell IFN is 
looking to create a 
repository for all of the 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
More information to 
follow in January 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Will meet with Miska 
Uram-Rabadi BSN to 
discuss 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Clinical Nurse 
recommendation. 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
4. Kathy Calabro  
Data Analysts 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
5. New Knowledge 
council report on 
Research and EBP’s 

 
 
 
 
 
2021 Annual Report in 
review 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
5North- Miska Uram-
Rabadi BSN,RN 
 
 
 
 
 
2North- Jade Santiago 
BSN,RN 
 
 
 

posters and 
presentations 
 
 
 
 
Review and pass  
 
Age Friendly Health 
system. Performance 
Improvement 
 
Document “what 
matters most” 
 Assessment ongoing 
each shift 4M’s in daily 
assessment  
 
Chart audit showed not 
consistently done. 
Moved to ask question 
in patients discharge 
about use of 4M ‘s 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Possible EBP with use 
of music and dementia 
patients. Discussed use 
of “Alexa” type of 
equipment 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Change made in medi tech 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Will ask at CNO council if 
any way to individualize 
patient music 
 
 
 



 

 
3north-Ashley Sanda 
BSN,RN 
 
 
 
 
MCH- J Kennedy BSN,RN 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Infusion- Neethu Gopinadh 
MSN RN,OCN, VA-BC 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2South/ 1 south  
 
 

 
Getting to know me 
clouds—Can we follow 
up and refresh this for 
2022 
 
 
Unit open now will 
discuss with staff 
 
 
Looking into staff 
mindfulness. 
 
QBL for blood loss 
need to start using 
consistently  
 
Improved wait time and 
94% of Physician 
orders placed before 
patient appointment in 
infusion  
 
Behavioral health 
Champions. 
Hoping to get this up 
and running ASAP 
 
Good Bye to Doreen 
Rutiglano BSN. She is 
leaving us but moving 
to Professional Practice 
and Development 
council 
 

 
How did this help during 
Covid patient stays. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Difficult with staff 
shortages 
 
 
We wish you well and 
thank you for all your 
support. 
 
 
 
 


